## Munro Township Regular Board Meeting November 12th, 2024 Munro Fire Hall

Board Members Present: Mary Bur, Cheryl Dotski, Keith Ginop, Don Tracey and Paul Nows.

Supervisor Ginop called the meeting to Order at 7:00 PM with the Pledge to the flag.

**Agenda:** Don Tracey made the motion to approve the November 12<sup>th</sup>, 2024 Agenda with the addition of adopting millage rates, supported by Paul Nows. Motion carried.

**Approval of Minutes**: Keith Ginop made the motion to approve the October 8<sup>th</sup>, 2024 Meeting Minutes, supported by Paul Nows. Motion carried.

**Payment of Bills**: Don Tracey made the motion to pay the November 2024 bills in the amount of \$16, 154.81 plus ck#10228 payable to Northeast Mi Pest Control in the amount of \$210.00 (submitted late) supported by Cheryl Dotski. Motion carried.

**Updates: Fire Board**: Payment of bills, update on fire runs. **MTA**: Guest speaker was Cheboygan County Clerk Karen Brewster along with Marcia Rocheleau. **Cheboygan County Road Commission Meeting**: Talk of the poor road conditions.

## **Unfinished Business:**

Young Road: Supervisor Ginop advises that Mr. Young is to pursue the matter himself.

## **New Business:**

- Oath of Office: All newly elected officials were sworn in, Paul Nows was thanked for his years of service and Al Antkoviak was welcomed as the newly elected Trustee.
- **Township Hall Maintenance:** Clerk Bur suggested that we make the hall a priority in the next year.
- Fire Millage/Road Millage: Discussion was held as to the newly voted on millage proposals. Clerk Bur made the Motion that the Board levy 1 mill on each millage proposal versus the 2 mills, supported by Don Tracey. Upon roll call the following voted: "Aye": Bur, Dotski, Nows and Tracey. "Nay" votes: Ginop. The motion is passed.

**Public Comment:** Cheboygan County Commissioner Jeff Ostman gave a brief update on the current happening at the county level to include the budget, union negotiations and continued Board relationship with NLEA.

**Adjournment:** Motion by Don Tracey to adjourn the meeting. Supported by Paul Nows. All in favor, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted,

Mary Bur Munro Township Clerk